PAUL BERRY AND DAVID ARCHER 

[Letter unpublished by Belfast Telegraph]
11 May 2005

Dear Editor,

There are at present two very unhappy young councillors in Northern Ireland, despite their being successfully re-elected in the recent poll. Both appear likely to resign their seats; indeed one has said he will, in advance of the electors still giving him a vote of confidence. The other was elected despite lurid publicity in a Sunday tabloid and lost very few votes.

Both have been unwise and distressed their families. However neither has committed a criminal act – no thanks to most of their party’s MPs who over the years voted to maintain the illegality of male homosexuality. 

Many of Ulster’s political representatives have done things that would revolt their neighbours. Paul Berry and David Archer have not. They could both slink away but it is not necessary. A few short years ago gay men would commit suicide if cruelly exposed. Now if individuals can get past their sense of shame they can rebuild their lives.

The world has changed. There is need to resign. We have had at least one gay Secretary of State for Northern Ireland, not to mention numerous MPs in both the Conservative and Labour Party. Ulster can take it. 

What their respective parties need to do is reflect on the fact that the electorate has not recoiled in horror, that we are all sinners, and that people are diverse and can have contradictory feelings. Then try to help these two individuals by inviting them to stay on as political representatives thereby enriching their party.

Yours sincerely

Jeffrey Dudgeon

